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Absence 
 

poor attendance + poor punctuality = lower academic achievement                                           

It is a parent’s legal responsibility to ensure their children receive appropriate education. Failing to send 

your child to school regularly without good reason is a criminal offence. 

 

 

 
If your child is going to be absent from school, parents must contact the school following our absence 
procedure on the FFIIRRSSTT  DDAAYY  OOFF  AABBSSEENNCCEE  BBEEFFOORREE  99::3300AAMM to provide a suitable reason for not attending: 

 TELEPHONE (0121 464 3248 OPTION 1) OR MOBILE WHATSAPP ON 07376923669 (MESSAGE ONLY) 

 If school has not been contacted, parents will be notified by telephone, home visit or automated call 
every day the pupil is absent. Parents can respond to the Truancy Call by following the prompts. 

 If no reason is provided the absence is recorded as unauthorised. 
 
 

Please take time to read the Fast Track Policy over the next few pages to outline the process that the Local 
Authority (Birmingham City Council) will take if there are serious concerns with a child’s attendance. 
 

The Oval School’s attendance target is to achieve greater than 96% attendance. 

ATTENDANCE KEY 

100% - Attendance Super Star 

97%-99% - Well Done, This is Excellent! 

93%-96.9% - Be Careful 

90%-92.9% - Improvement Needed! 

Less than 90% - You are now a Persistent Absentee 
 

How does your child compare? 

Attendance during 
one school year 

equals this number of days 
absent 

which is approximately this 
many weeks absent 

which means this number of 
lessons missed 

95% 9 days 2 weeks 50 lessons 

90% 19 days 4 weeks 100 lessons 

85% 29 days 6 weeks 150 lessons 

80% 38 days 8 weeks 200 lessons 
 

Frequent absence can add up to a considerable amount of lost learning and can seriously disadvantage 

your child in adult life. 

 

Medical 
 

 Medical appointments should be made outside of school time, if this is not possible parents should 

bring in the appointment letter to the school before the day of the appointment.  

 Parents should bring their child in to school as soon as possible following the appointment. 

 Sometimes brothers and sisters are removed from school due to their sibling’s medical appointment. 

This is not appropriate and will only be permitted in exceptional circumstance. If a sibling is removed 

due to a medical appointment that is not their own, this will recorded as an unauthorised absence. 

The Local Authority has fined 2 of our parents this year for their child’s poor attendance: 

£851.00 and £275.00 
 



Punctuality 
 

Parents may be prosecuted by the Local Authority if persistent late arrival is not resolved. 

 

Minutes late per day during the school year Equals days worth of teaching lost in a year 

5 mins 3.4 days 

10 mins 6.9 days 

15 mins 10.3 days 

20 mins 13.8 days 

30 mins 20.7 days 

 
Poor punctuality can lead to your child… 

 Feeling embarrassed in front of their friends 

 Missing the beginning of vital lessons making them fall behind 

 Missing important instructions for the rest of the school day 

 Learning bad habits which could affect their employability in the future 
 

Late marks after the register closes are recorded as an unauthorised session and can lead to Fast Track 
proceedings and possible legal sanctions. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Leave in Term Time 
 

 The Oval School strongly discourage families removing pupils from school during term time. The Oval 
School have adopted the Birmingham City Council guidelines on ‘Leave in Term Time’ 
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20014/schools_and_learning/1502/school_attendance_advice_f
or_parents 

 If parents want to remove their child(ren) from school for a holiday, visits abroad or any other 
extended period of leave they must complete a ‘Leave in Term Time Request Form’ before the 
intended leave date (available from the school office or on the school website). 

 A request for a term-time holiday is NOT a parental right. Leave may be granted in exceptional 
circumstances. Arrangements should not be made without the school’s agreement. 

 The Oval School and Birmingham Local Authority will consider legal proceedings and issuing penalty 
notices for families removing pupils from school during term time. Penalty Notices are issued to each 
parent for each child. 

 

Penalty Notice Issued £60 per parent per child 

If not paid by 22nd day of receipt  £120 per parent per child 

If not paid by 28th day of receipt Parents generally prosecuted in court. 
 

Please take time to read the Leave in Term Time Policy over the next few pages to outline the process that 
the Local Authority (Birmingham City Council) will take if there are serious concerns with a child’s 
attendance. 

 

8.45am Children arrive at school, school staff will be in the playground from this time 

8.55am Start of the Registration Period, all children should be in class. The registration 
period last for 5 minutes. 

9.00am All pupils arriving after this time will receive a Late Mark (L) in the registers. These 
are closely monitored. 

9.15am Pupils are now more than 20 minutes late and will receive an Unauthorised Late 
Mark (U). Unauthorised late marks reduce attendance percentage and can lead to 
legal proceedings for attendance. 



Absence Fast Track Policy 

  

‘FAST-track to Attendance’ is an Early Help approach to improving pupil attendance which also seeks to 

act quickly where there is unauthorised absence.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Leave in Term Time Policy 

 

There is a direct correlation between attendance and attainment. Absence from school interrupts teaching and learning and 

compromises progress. Birmingham City Council therefore seeks to support Birmingham schools and academies in reducing the 

amount of education lost to pupils and Birmingham City Council strongly discourages pupil leave of absence during term time.  

The expectation is that eave would only be authorised in the most exceptional circumstances.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attendance Rewards 

 

After Easter, The Oval School will be implementing new attendance rewards and 

initiatives to encourage excellent attendance for all of our students, to help 

them to achieve their full potential and succeed! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Thank you for all of your support with improving your 
child’s attendance. 

 
If you have any further queries or questions, please do 

not hesitate to contact us: 
Miss Shah 

Miss Robinson 
0121 464 3248 

 
 
 

THE OVAL SCHOOL 

EVERY CHILD, EVERY SEAT, EVERY DAY, ON TIME 

 


